Pre-school Play and Learning Newsletter for 24th – 28th September 2018
Next week is Apple Week – any donations of apples greatly appreciated!
Please can your child bring in a small ramekin next week to bake apple crumble in.
Play and Learning Highlights:
[bookmark: _GoBack]The children have spent lots of time outside in this glorious weather, particularly enjoying water play. They have created role play games involving washing babies, bikes and animals. They have used their thinking skills to build water systems using guttering, pipes and stands, working out the length, angle and height they needed to be in order to get their boats and cars into the pool below. They have spent lots of time painting with brushes and buckets of water, building up their hand/eye coordination and strength in their hands and arms (essential for being able to write).  We spent time looking at and talking about combine harvesters and the jobs farmers are doing in their fields at this time of year.   Some of the children have learnt the song ‘ Big Red Combine Harvester’ – it has already become a new favourite!  
Out & About sessions:
On Monday some of the Flying Fish children went to Illogan Woods to collect wood which we can use with our real tools with next week. They spent lots of time looking for the right size branches, counting sticks and observing bugs.  On Tuesday we went for a fun physical ‘Out & About’ in the park and Greenfield Gardens, where the children observed how their bodies felt after exercise.  They also had to listen carefully to instructions about how to move and when to run back to their dens!
Sounds and Letters focus:
The Flying Fish children have used the talking tins to match descriptions to specific farm/construction vehicles. They have also played a game where they have to ‘pass a sound’, made with an instrument, around a group of children.  They have to make sure the sound stays the same as it goes around the group. 
The Starfish are being encouraged to tune into environmental sounds and sing nursery rhymes. 
Ideas to support your child at home:
· Point out to your child any activity you spot in the fields as you drive/walk past. Hopefully they might be able to spot a combine harvester, or a tractor collecting their harvest.  If anyone has any ears of wheat, corn or barley it would be great to be able to show the children at pre-school.  
· Give your child a bucket of water and old paint brush to use outside in the garden. You’ll be amazed how long they spend absorbed in the activity of painting! If they are an older child you could show them how to paint the first letter/letters of their name. 
